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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR HOUSING & PLANNING


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING - ON 28TH FEBRUARY 2005

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES - ON 28TH FEBRUARY 2005


TITLE : 
RIVER IRWELL CORRIDOR STUDIES


RECOMMENDATIONS :

1. That the proposal by Urban Strategies and Faber Maunsell be approved.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

A joint study of the area of interface between Manchester and Salford in the area of the City Centre is urgently required to help deal most appropriately with development pressures on both sides of the Irwell.  It is recommended that the proposal by Urban Strategies and Faber Maunsell be approved, being the agreed recommendation of officers from the two city councils.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

Medium: Failure to co-ordinate regeneration between the two cities will impact on the overall impact of regeneration.  Utilising consultants already reengaged in similar work for the cities will reduce overlap and avoid duplication of work
	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:

The study is to funded equally by Manchester City Council and Salford City Council (source - Planning Delivery Grant / UDP budget).

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by :  Ian Sheard 793 3084

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by :
Dave McAllister 793 2482

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

	


CONTACT OFFICER :

David Evans 793 3641


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

Irwell Riverside and Ordsall


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

1.
Background

1.1
At Lead Member meetings on 17th January, the Brief for the work was agreed and approval given to appoint Urban Strategies with Faber Maunsell, and standing orders waived.   (Approval by Lead Member Customer Services and Finance was qualified to have regard to opportunities to enhance the natural and built environment).

1.2
This is a joint commission with Manchester.  To meet requirements of Manchester Councillors, however, it has been necessary to tender this work.

2.
Tenders
2.1
Tenders were sought from 3 consortia

· Shepherd Robson 

· EDAW and ARUP

· Urban Strategies and Faber Maunsell

2.2
The bid from Shepherd Robson was based on the Planning element only.  The two remaining bids were £68,725 and £69,550 and the proposals were both of a good standard.  A panel of officers from the two City Councils has considered the bids and considers that the proposal by Urban Strategies and Faber Maunsell is the most suitable.

3.
Proposal

3.1
It is proposed that the proposal from Urban Strategies and Faber Maunsell in the sum of £69,550 be accepted.  This selection has been confirmed with Manchester City Council, with each council contributing £34,775.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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